Penns Grove Sewerage Authority

April 23, 2022

The regular monthly meeting of the Penns Grove Sewerage Authority was called to order by our
Chairperson, Mr. Washington at 5:00 P.M, on April 21, 2022 in accordance with Public Law 1075,
Chapter 231. Notice of this meeting was advertised in the South Jersey Times and on the website.

Present at the meeting were:

Mr. Carl Washington, Mr. John $carpaci, Mr. Greg Martin, Mr, Abasi Moyenda and Mr. Worrell,
Mr. Worrell made a motion to accept the minutes second by Mr. Martin,

Mr. Washington asked for a vote on Resolution 2022-4-1 Appointments of Professional Services. Mr.
Martin made a motion to accept and Mr, Worrell second. All voted yes except Mr. Scarpaci he voted
present (not yes or no vote).

Mr. Washington asked {or a vote on Resolution 2022-4-2 Refund of overpayment to Blk 15, lot 3, 138
Lanning Ave, for $475.15. Mr. Worrell made a motion to accept and Mr, Martin second. All voted yes
except Mr, Scarpaci he voted prasent {not yes or no vote).

Mr. Washington asked for a vote on Resolution 2022-4-3 Salary increases for the 2021 year. Mr,
Worrell made a motion to accept and Mr. Martin second. All voted yes except Mr. Scarpaci he voted
present (not yes or np vote).

Mr. Boden stated the Gum Tree was cut down. Will no fonger have problems with eh maonkey halls,
Should extend life of the pumps and save on maintenance.

Mr. Borden stated that he received the NO FLUSH cards from Salem County Printers. They will be sent
out with the new bills.

Mr. Boden stated that he met Sickels and Associates to discuss many items including the diverted flow
from Carneys Point, | & [, pump upgrades and other issues. Sickels is also waorking with Triad trying to
merge all items into a larger grant. Would like it to include Bar Screens.

Mr. Boden stated that Sickles and Assaciates recommend a sub-committee of 2 Authority members,
Superintendent to begin discussions with Carneys Point about terms for the diverted flow.



Mr. Scarpaci stated that he did not think it was a good idea to have Sickles working with us and
Carneys Point. He was then asked to join the committee but he responded present. Mr. Worrell and
Mr. Washington volunteered to be on the committee,

Mr. Boden stated there is an extreme number of rags in the Digesters which is causing many issues
with the plant. Will obtain pricing on having them cleaned.

A motion was made by Mr, Washington to get quotes for cleaning the Digesters and second by Mr,
Worrell,

Mr. Washington made a motion to pay the bills, Mr. Worrell said yes and was second by Mr.
Moyenda,

Mr. Washington made » motion to adjourn, Mr., Worrel! said yes and was second by Mr. Moyenda.

Respectfully submitted;

Office Manager



